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Task Title: 

Polar data and information management principles and practice
Task Lead:
Simon Wilson, AMAP Secretariat

Objective

To inform and motivate scientists why data reporting is essential; to disseminate tools that can assist in this process, and to identify needs for further activities to support this part of the data management process.

Short description 

The activity will identify one or more target groups of scientists that are apparently reluctant to, or experience difficulties in reporting data to (existing) sustained long-term archives. Workshops and training activities will be undertaken to encourage a dialog that will address the ‘arguments’ from both sides of the table, attempt to remove some obstacles, and engage participants in practical activities to develop data reporting competence (and achieve reporting of data that may otherwise not have been archived) .

Two workshops are initially being proposed: One in conjunction with an international meeting of scientists, and as a part of that meeting; and a 2 day workshop, possibly to be held at ICES offices in Copenhagen involving marine data scientists, to present and discuss data reporting systems to the ICES data archive and conduct practical work and training using tools to facilitate this.

Funding
[?]

Status on Outcome/products

One of the planned deliverables of the task is a computer application that will ease the data reporting work for individual scientists. AMAP collaborators have previously developed an Excel based application (called SIMON) that offers a user friendly front-end for converting data maintained in (differently organized) spreadsheets to a structured format suitable for loading to data center databases. The application includes ‘intelligent’ systems that attempt to interpret spreadsheet content, query originators to specify spreadsheet content where necessary, and to remember responses for future use (i.e. in converting other similarly organized spreadsheet data). This application will be updated during the spring of 2012 to implement it as a web/cloud based version that no longer relies on Virtual Machine/Excel software and agreements have been made concerning the conduct and financing of this work.

Colleagues (including Frank Riget, Aarhus University) have prepared test datasets and will contribute to the application development process to ensure the application is suitable for the reporting Greenlandic AMAP data to ICES. 

The deliveries that the task must offer to the developers are:

- some good, current example datasets

- periodic feedback on the utility as it is being developed (i.e., running some test cases remotely)

The application is seen as a potential solution that should be demonstrated at one of the workshop(s) associated  with this SAON task; with a part of the workshop potentially being used for training data-suppliers in its use. It has therefore been decided to postpone the proposed workshop until after the development of the application has been completed. The workshop will  be held by no later than Summer 2012, and the ICES have provisionally agreed to host this workshop (subject to reconfirmation depending on the rescheduling) .

